
 

 

May 15, 2023 
 
 
TO:  Juan Madrigal, Assistant Deputy Director 
  Building and Safety Division  
  Department of Public Works  
 
  Current Planning Division Staff 
 
FROM: David J. DeGrazia, Deputy Director 
  Current Planning Division 
 
REGIONAL PLANNING REFERRAL POLICY UPDATE 
     
This memo updates the Regional Planning Referral Policy memo dated June 3, 2019 (attached), 
which identified projects that do not need LA County Planning (Planning) review and approval, as 
follows:  
 
• The Santa Monica Mountains North Area is now subject to the exceptions on page one of the 

memo and projects in this area need Planning review and approval.  
• Pools, spas, and attached covered patios in Hillside Management Areas do not need Planning 

review and approval if they do not expand the existing building pads or require retaining walls.  
• Projects within a Community Standards District (CSD) that are listed under categories A and B on 

pages two and three of the memo do not need Planning review and approval if they are not subject 
to CSD-specific regulations.  

• The following small-scale County projects do not need Planning review and approval: 
1) Playground equipment replacement if there is no expansion, no changes to vehicular 

access, and no adjoining road improvements. 
2) New and/or replacement utility and mechanical units, including maintenance and repair, if 

there are no changes to vehicular access and no adjoining road improvements. 
3) Reroofing or reshaping an existing roof with nonreflective material if there is no height 

increase. 
4) Roof-mounted solar panels unless they are on historically designated buildings.  
5) Tenant improvements with no change of use, no floor area expansion, no height increases, 

and no changes to the parking lot or other parts of the property.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Samuel Dea at sdea@planning.lacounty.gov.  
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